
I-157-001

As discussed in Section 5.1 (Transportation) of the SDEIS, the 6-lane

options would provide some benefit to general traffic ranging from 1

minute to 11 minute improvements in travel times (see pages 5-1

through 5-32). The $4.65 billion dollar program budget includes state and

federal funds which include gas taxes, and tolling projections. WSDOT

continues to work with City of Seattle, Sound Transit, King County Metro,

and the University of Washington to provide added benefit to commuters

using various modes, including vehicles. WSDOT continues to evaluate

a variety of ways to fully fund the SR 520 program. Your frustration about

the political mood is noted.

 

I-157-002

The SR 520, I-5 to Medina project would complete the HOV lane system

in the corridor, improving reliability and efficiency for transit and carpools,

but would not add general purpose-lanes. Thus, the project is aligned

with improving the overall efficiency of the transportation system by

creating incentives for people to choose an alternative to driving alone.

As described in Chapter 1 of the SDEIS and in the Range of Alternatives

and Options Evaluated Report (Attachment 8 to the SDEIS). Chapter 2

of the Final EIS provides additional information on how alternatives were

developed and evaluated, and why some solutions were determined not

to be reasonable alternatives.

While WSDOT believed that the design of the SR 520, I-5 to Medina

project already accommodated potential future light rail, the agency

worked with the City of Seattle and Sound Transit to identify changes

that would enhance the corridor’s rail compatibility. The Preferred

Alternative reflects these design changes.  Light rail could be

accommodated either by converting the HOV lanes for rail use or by

adding light-rail only lanes. See Chapter 2 of the Final EIS for further

information.
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